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Association and Canadian Government Specifications
Board have performed weII."

Mr. Pepin said that the Standards Council of
Canada would provide an <'umbrella" for standardi-
zation activities in Canada, "a forum where al
interested parties could participate".

As proposed ia the bill, the Standards Council
of Canada wilI have 57 members drawn from primary
and secondary industry, distributive and service
industries, consumer associations, the academic
community, federal, provincial and municipal govera-
meats.

CONFERENCE BID FOR SIIRIMP FISIIEHY

The establishment of a shrimp fishery in the
Atlantic Coast provinces is the main objective of a
conference to be held la Fredericton, 'New Brunswick,
next October. The unique three-day meeting wiII
encourage the development of a new fishery in an
area not previously fished to any extent for shrimp.

Federal and provincial explorations during
recent years have indicated that commercial quanti-
ties of piak shriaip (Pandolua borealis) are present
in seyeraI areas of the Gulf of St. Lawrence, and
comparatively small-scale fishing operations have
borne out the prospects of profitable operations. At
the forthcoming conference, specialists from Canada
and other countries will briag to the attention of
fisherman and others involved in the industry the
catching and processing methods that have proved to
be successful in other parts of the world. Goverrament
experts and oChers will outline the possibilities
indicated by exploratory work already carried out and
discuas future plans. Quality control, storage and
marketing will also be discussed.

The conference will be sponsored by the Federal-

CANAIlIAN MISSIONS MERGE

The Secretary of State for External Af fairs,
Mr. Mitchell Sharp, bas announced that Canada's
Permanent Mission to the Office of the United Nations
at Geneva and its Delegation to the Confereace of
the Committee on Disarmament will be amalgamated
to ensure close co-ordination of their activities and
to achieve maximum effectiveness and efficiency.

Before the merging of the two missions. Mr.
Jeana-Louis Delis!e was Ambassador and Permanent
Represeatative of Canada to the Office of tbe United
Nations at Geneva. Mr. George Ignatieff was Ambassa-
dor and Representative of Canada to tbe Conference
of the Committee on Disarmament. Mr. Delisie bas
been unwell and, in order to relieve him of some of
the heavy burden of bis enriier responsibilities,
Mr. lgnatieff bas been appoiated as Ambassador and
Permatuent Rèpresentative of Canada to thre Office
of tlhe Uaited Nations in Geneva, while continuing as
Ambassador and Representative of Canada to the
Confereace of tbe Committee on Disarmament.

Mr. Ignatieff will represent tbe Goverament of
Canada on ail organs of the United Nations meeting
at Geneva and at aIl meetings held la Geneva under
the auspices of tbe United Nations. He is also
accredited to the Specialized Agencies and otbet
internation ai orizanizations in Geneva.

STRIKES IN FEBRUJARY

Tbere were eigbt more industrial work
la Canada duriag February tban la the si
Iast year. The February total of 70 was a


